Town Board Meeting
September 18, 2023, Minutes

The September 18, 2023, Sugar Creek Town Board meeting was called to Order at 6:30p.m., at
town hall, by Chairman David Robers.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

Present were Chairman - David Robers, Supervisor 1 - Jamie Morin, Clerk — Roxanne Johnson and
Treasurer - Sharri Loveless.

Also present: Attorney Steven Koch and 10 + Visitors

The minutes from the August 21, 2023 Town Board Meeting were approved as printed. Motion
to approve made by David Robers and seconded by Jamie Morin; Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,507,773.14 in cash assets and $79,903.30 in
checking as of 09-18-23. Chris Baxter and Eric Stoll from Advia Credit Union spoke about the data
breach affected by the MOVEit software. Advised that the Town of Sugar Creek is given a 1-year free
membership in Experian Business Credit Advantage, must enroll by November 30, 2023.

Fire Chief’s Report. None.

The Road Report. Greg advised the ATV/UTV signs have been placed. The 45mph signs on
Cobbie Road have also been placed. Roadside ditch cutting is being done and trucks are going in for
maintenance. Olcott Exteriors has installed the gutters on Town Hall.

Lake Wandawega. John Consolino gave a presentation on Lake Wandawega forming a Lake
District. They would like Town of Sugar Creek to also be a member of the Lake District. John will email
Attorney Steve Koch the documents and Attorney Steve Koch will be reviewing the documents.

Stop signs on Poplar and Kenosha Drive. Greg would like to put a stop sign on opposite of road,
along with stop ahead signs with red flags warning of new stop signs. Greg will see if he can shave the
Arborvitae enough that the sign can be seen. Greg will be working on this and see what options would be
best for the safety and welfare of the community.

Unsightly debris. N5379 County Road H, tabled until October 2023 meeting.

Operator License. David Robers made a Motion to approve Scott Johnson, Bonnie J. Contreras
and Morgan Daniels licenses, Jamie Morin seconded the Motion; Motion carried unanimously.

Public comment. Jerry Lubick concern about getting into and out of the current facility for yard
waste. Would like to see the Town of Sugar Creck possibly get their own compost site. Kathy Kostock
inquired about seasonal speed bumps on Oriole and Oak. Dale Grundmann would like speed survey done
on Briggs Road. John Settler would like to see a Burning Ordinance put in place, due to problems with
the neighbors causing property damage due to a very large bonfire. New home on Laurel with junk
vehicles and temporary driveway.

Approval of bills. David Robers made a Motion to approve all bills as presented, Jamie Morin
seconded the Motion; Motion carried unanimously.

Next Town Board Meeting date is October 16, 2023.

David Robers made a Motion to Adjourn, Jamie Morin seconded the Motion. Motion carried
unanimously.

Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

G nnio Jekanoo

Roxanne Johnson, Town Clerk



